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Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 823
Committee: Housing & Buildings


	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to tax exemption and abatement for alterations and improvements to multiple dwellings.  

	Sponsors:
The Speaker (Council Member Quinn) and Council Members Dilan, Brewer, Comrie, Felder and Nelson (in conjunction with the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation:  This legislation would amend the J-51 tax benefit program by allowing  cooperative and condominium developments with an average assessed valuation exceeding $40,000/dwelling unit to become eligible for a tax abatement as long as the redevelopment company agrees to the following:  1) the development must be organized and operated as a mutual redevelopment company; 2) must continue to be organized and operated as a mutual redevelopment company and to own and operate the property receiving the benefits; and 3) must enter into a binding and irrevocable agreement with the Department of Housing Preservation prohibiting the dissolution or reconstitution of such company for at least 15 years from the commencement of the J-51 benefits or the expiration of any other tax exemption granted to the redevelopment company.   


	Effective Date:   This local law would take effect immediately


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2009


	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY09
FY Succeeding

Effective FY10
Full Fiscal

Impact FY10
Revenues 

$0

($238,000)
($476,000)
Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

($238,000)
($476,000)


	Impact on Revenues:  It is anticipated that this legislation would have an impact on tax revenues since it would expand the number of buildings eligible for J-51 tax benefits.  Currently, the only building in the entire City that meets the criteria of this legislation is the Penn South complex in Manhattan which contains 2,800 units.    The average J-51 tax abatement that buildings have received from 2003-2007 is approximately $170.  Therefore, it is expected that the loss in City revenue from the Penn South complex will be approximately $238,000 for the remainder of Fiscal 2009, and the full impact of $476,000 in Fiscal 2010.   


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
 General Fund


	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division    

                                                    Department of Finance, Annual Report on Tax Expenditures Fiscal 2007


                                       NYC Rent Guidelines Board, Housing NYC: Rents, Markets, and Trends 2006
                                                    Department of Housing Preservation and Development


	Estimate Prepared By:     Anthony Brito, Legislative Financial Analyst 
                                               Latonia Mckinney, Assistant Director



	History:
            Introduced as Intro. No. 823 on September 4, 2008
                                    To be considered by the Committee as Intro. No. 823 on October 7, 2008
            


